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                            8 November 2021 

Dear Parents/Grandparents, 

School Ofsted Report  

Following the one day Ofsted inspection which took place on Tuesday 21st September 2021 we 

have now received the official inspection report to share with our parents and you will find a copy 

of this report attached. 

As always it is wonderful to receive confirmation of the things we already know - that our children 

are amazing and our staff continue to deliver a high standard of education. It is also great to read 

that Ofsted have recognised that everyone in school lives out our school values and understands 

that “everybody is different and everybody is accepted”. 

We have one target area from this inspection with Ofsted identifying that reading should be a 

school improvement priority; This had been identified by our staff and governors earlier in the 

year and was already part of our school improvement plan.  

In focusing on this particular area we will be working on matching the phonics knowledge learnt in 

class to the reading books being issued. We also want to ask parents and grandparents to continue 

supporting reading at home as a priority.  

We are purchasing additional reading materials for all of our classes and are removing any older 

books that do not link with our current scheme and we have requested additional training for all 

staff to ensure that we continue to build a love of reading throughout our school. 

When Ofsted do come and visit us next we will have all of these things in place to ensure the best 

outcomes for all of our children. 

We want to take this opportunity to thank all of our staff, governors and children for helping to 

make the inspection a smooth and positive experience and we thank everyone for their support 

during an extraordinary and challenging 18 months.  

If you have any questions at all about the findings of the inspection report, please contact me 

through the school office. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mrs Elizabeth Stanley-Wainwright 

Headteacher 
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